EBTJV Science/Data/Research Committee Meeting Notes
Annual Partnership Meeting 

October 26-28, 2010

Mountain Lake, VA

Science/Data/Research Committee Meeting Attendants:

Jason Detar (co-chair)

Jim Daley

Mark Hudy

Merry Gallagher

Ted Koch

Tai-ming Chang

Katherine Gatanby

Jean Brennan

Rich Kirn

Ben Letcher

Additional folks who signed up to participate on committee for 2010-2011:

Rachel Muir (co-chair)

Meredith Bartron

Andy Dolloff

Paul Pajak

Carry-over committee participants from 2009-2010 meeting at Cacapon State Park, WV (assuming they’re still interested in participating):
Bob Carline

Steve Reeser

Doug Beard

Steve Perry
Notes:

· Rachel Muir and Jason Detar volunteered to co-chair the committee for 2010-2011.

· Jean Brennan (Appalachian LCC Coordinator) was able to attend the meeting, thus a good bit of the discussion was focused around how to integrate EBTJV research/science needs into the LCC’s. 
· Jim Daley provided a list of research needs developed in 2008 that the group reviewed and used to provide suggestions regarding future research needs of the EBTJV that could perhaps be addressed by the LCCs.  

· We also discussed support for updating the rangewide brook trout status assessment during 2011 (Mark Hudy) at finer scales where possible (catchment level where data is currently available). Mark will be providing cost estimates to EBTJV in near future and if funded, will meet with state biologists this winter in a similar manner as original (2005) assessment to update the dataset.  It is expected that considerable changes will occur in some states due to much effort directed at sampling uninventoried waters over the past 5 years.  Additionally, the finer scale assessment will provide for increased resolution for managers.
·  We also agreed that it would be beneficial to try and pull together a list of EBTJV funded projects where monitoring is occurring (and if so what type(s), duration, parameters, etc) so that this information can be shared/disseminated and used to bolster support for the EBTJV.  Jason will be following up with Callie McMunigal and Keith McGilvray on this as they may be contacting some of the project managers in the near future and can thus, find out if monitoring is occurring or not at this time. Jason can then contact the other project managers to obtain this information. 
· If the committee would like to have a conference call(s) during the next year, we can set one up through Callie McMunigal. 

J. Detar, 11-5-10
